## AMHERST COUNTY PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT **BOARD MEETING** October 5, 2015

The Amherst County Parks, Recreation and Cultural Development Board held its monthly meeting on October 5, at 6:30PM.

The following members were present: Chairman Roni Tuggle, John Mann, and JoJo Allcock . Also in attendance was Sara Lu Christian.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Roni Tuggle.

A motion was made by John to approve the agenda as presented. Roni seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

John made a motion to approve the September meeting minutes. JoJo seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The county is still in need of receiving applications for the ACPRCD Board positions in Districts 1 and 3.

The Board reviewed the monthly senior center reports, the activities and sports reports, and the Coolwell and Monroe Community Center calendars.

There will be an open house at the Monroe Community Center on October 19th.

The Annual Fall Festival will be taking place on Saturday, October 24th. The candy hunt and hay rides will be taking place at Coolwell Park. New this year will be a haunted house set up in the Monroe Community Center and sponsored by 4-H.

The Board reviewed the night fishing sales and theme park ticket sales reports.

The Fall/Winter tabloid is out now.

Sara Lu reported that it has been determined not to add electric lights to the Riveredge Park trail. Therefore, construction will begin on the Riveredge Trail next week..

Due to the Annual VRPS Conference taking place in November, the next Recreation Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 16th; at 6:30PM; at the Monroe Center.

There being no further business, Roni made a motion to adjourn the meeting. John seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Verorica Tuggle
Chairman

Oo Oo Ollcock